
 

 

  

 

 

September 29, 2020 

 

 

 

Stephen P. St. Cyr 

Stephen P. St. Cyr & Associates 

17 Sky Oaks Drive 

Biddeford, ME 04005 

 

Re:  DW 20-112, Abenaki Water Company, Inc. 

Request for Change in Rates 

Granting Request to Withdraw Rate Filings without Prejudice 

 

Dear Mr. St. Cyr: 

 

On September 25, 2020, Abenaki Water Company, Inc. (Abenaki or the Company) filed a request to 

withdraw Abenaki’s rate filings in the above-captioned docket without prejudice.  The Company also 

requested the Commission to leave the docket open so that Abenaki could file a new notice of intent to 

file rate schedules and a new rate filing at a later date.  In the September 25 letter, the Company stated 

that these requests were made after discussions with Commission Staff. 

 

Accordingly, the Commission has granted Abenaki’s request to withdraw its notice of intent to file 

rate schedules and its rate case submissions without prejudice.  This docket shall remain open until 

November 30, 2020 to allow Abenaki to file a new notice of intent to file rate schedules.  If Abenaki 

has not filed a new notice of intent to file rate schedules in the above-captioned docket by November 

30, then this docket shall be closed. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 Debra A. Howland     

 Executive Director 
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